VILLAGE OF CEMENT CITY 
PLANNING MEETING MINUTES


August 22, 2011		 7:00 p.m.		   Village Hall	             Planning Meeting


The regular meeting of the Planning Commission was called to order at 7:00 p.m. Attendance:  0 Citizens present.  Members present:  Eric Wittenburg, Gary Querfeld, Mel Cure, Patty Trotz, Dave Vescelius, and Carol Ladd.

Complaints-None.

Public Participation-None.

417 Parker Street Variance Reviewed-Eric Trumble and Eric Wittenberg went to the site and reviewed the request.  Wittenberg spoke with the north side neighbor and reported no problems with request.   Clerk reported only one returned letter at Parker Street and it appears the house if vacant.  Wittenberg gave feedback that a similar variance was approved for the neighboring property about 15 years ago.  Cure asked if there was at least 10 feet between structures and Wittenberg reported yes.  Other dimensions were reviewed.  Motion made by Vescelius, second by Querfeld to recommend approving the variance request before the council.  Ayes all, motion passed.  

Church Sign Variance Reviewed-The Commission reviewed the documentation presented by the church as requested by the council.  No fees to be charged to the non-profit.  Cure reported that the sign is to be set back further from the road than the current sign.  Plans are in the works for lighting the structure.  Cure to add rough dimensions of sign location to the map.  Motion made by Vescelius, second by Trotz to approve the request for a new sign.  Ayes all, motion passed. 

New Business- Commission discussed a number of topics that need to be reviewed in the upcoming months.  Topics include:  Council pay, club requirements, property maintenance, TIFF districting, etc.  Querfeld to research council pay in other villages.  Wittenberg to contact Mary Childs @MML in regards to help with village needs.

Good & Welfare
Next meeting set for Tuesday, September 20th at 7:00 p.m.  Motion made by Querfeld, second by Vescelius to adjourn.  Ayes by all, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.



Submitted by Carol Ladd, Clerk



Approved by Eric Wittenberg, Chair		
